NEWS IN 22

SUMMER ISSUE

EDITION 159

MAY/JUNE 2025

The Objectives of INNER WHEEL

- To promote true friendship
- To encourage the ideals of personal service
- To foster international understanding

District Chairman 2024-25
Lyn Copper with team Bolsover
Aka Sister Act













A Message from D.C Lyn

Dear Friends.

As the saying goes, "All good things must come to an end!"

It has been an absolute honour to have been your District Chairman for 2024-2025 and the time has gone by in a whirlwind.

It's like a double edged sword. Although my year has been extremely busy, I feel so sad that it is over. I have travelled up and down the District, with this girl driving from "up-north" to "down-south", often in beautiful places I hadn't seen before across Derbyshire and Nottinghamshire, but at the same time experiencing a fabulous 12 months of Fun and Friendship from around the District, that it has been quite humbling, in what has been a wonderful year with memories to last a lifetime.

You have humoured me and put the Fun back into the district, by dressing up in Cowboy outfits; Nun's costumes; as Calendar Girls; accident prone patients; maids as well as the upper echelons of society; while others were dancing in the rain watched on by the Buggsy Malone gang at our themed Quiz Night.

This continued in the year when we went back to the 40s for our VE Day Celebrations, many dressing in the era of the day and if you went to Harrogate, 60s, 70s and 80s costumes were the flavour of the last night of a wonderful few days at Conference.

Your generosity has been immense, not only from doing what Inner Wheel ladies do best and that is care for others in your local communities as well as further afield and Internationally by flooding The Gambia with over 5000+ bras supporting vulnerable young girls and women, but you also donated greatly to my charity - Young Carers, which is very close to my heart, having been a carer from the age of eight years, but has literally left me hairless!

Thank you for supporting my head-shave which took place on 19th June in

Hillstown Village Hall, Bolsover.

I finish with a few thanks, to the Executive Team for all their help and unwavering support; thank you to all of my Presidents, who have steered your 'club-ship' on different courses but, nevertheless, all of you covering the objectives of Inner Wheel, promoting friendship, service and international understanding; to team Heanor for all their help with catering at our District Meetings, to Elaine Hopkins for help with her fund raising for my charity with the tombola at each meeting, to the floral experts, whose skills enhanced my main events of the year, to my Club in Bolsover who have helped at various events and to each and every member in District 22 for my wonderful year.

I now leave the ropes of D.C. firmly in the hands of Joy as she takes on the role next year. I am certainly leaving the end of my year with more friends than I started with in July 2024 and now I start to focus on Membership and Development in 2025 - 2026.

3

In true friendship.

Love. LYN



All smart for the Boss (AKA) Lyn with Judith at the Rally



At Yarnfield , The Boss, Mandy, and the rest being led astray by Yvette

(Ti Dos—work it out!)

Bolsover—President Erika Keyworth

orld Inner Wheel Day was celebrated with lunch at local Italian Restaurant Casa Fresco, where an excellent lunch was enjoyed by members.

Unfortunately our January meeting had to be cancelled due to bad weather. A number of members attended District Conference at Harrogate, where old friendships were renewed and an excellent Conference enjoyed by all.

The next outing was to Boundary Mill, for shopping and an enjoyable meal.

Sadly, we lost one of our Founder Members during Easter Week. Sheila Riley was a popular member who will be very much missed.

The District Chairman's Rally was well supported by the Club, as was Chairman Lyn's fund raiser on VE Day, with some attendees learning the Palais Glide!

Louise from Teenage Cancer Trust attended our April meeting, when she outlined how the Trust supports young people living with Cancer. Past President Maureen Holmes presented a cheque to help support the work they



DC Lyn with her team: L –R Pam McConnell, Margaret Seals, President Erika, DC Lyn, Margaret Richards, Margaret Gillies and Linda Hillyeard

Club Correspondent—Bea Bowskill

Sutton-in-Ashfield—President Dodo Pearce

arch 18th 2025 was a memorable day for Sutton in Ashfield Inner Wheel - our 80th Anniversary Charter. Over 70 guests, from other Clubs in the District together with President Dodo's personal guests and all our members, met at the Hostess Restaurant to celebrate this very special occasion. 80 years is known as the Oak Anniversary and as well as being well entertained by the Major Oak Pop Choir, President Dodo arranged for everyone to be given an Oak Sapling to celebrate.



The photograph shows current members with District Chairman Lyn Copper taken after the celebration.

ollowing the Charter, five members headed to Harrogate at the end of March to attend the Inner Wheel Conference. A most enjoyable time was had by all, celebrating all that is good about Inner Wheel.

The photograph shows members (from L to R) Carol Patterson, Sue Fensome. Joan Broughton, President Dodo Pearce and Cindy Carter waiting for the Conference to begin.





It is lovely to know that saplings like the one in the photograph will help others to remember Sutton-in-Ashfield IW on their 80th Anniversary in years to come as they grow into mature trees to be enjoyed in the Community. Editor

Club Correspondent—Sue Fensom

Ravenshead—President Sue Evans

After all the Festivities of the Old and New Year 2025, we had our first meeting of the year, our guest was District Chairman Lyn. She gave us an insight into her life and how she came into Inner Wheel progressing quickly to becoming our District Chair. This gave us an understanding of her chosen charities; Nottinghamshire/Derbyshire Carers Association.

Mary, Kathy and I attended Association Conference in Harrogate. We all enjoyed our time there catching up with other members around the country, listening to some fantastic and inspiring women particularly Angela Rippon and Gillian Castle, the first women to swim across the channel who has a Stoma Bag permanently fitted after a horrendous delivery of her first child. Association President Heather had a very successful Conference.

District Rally and service was enjoyed by many of the clubs represented in the district. This was the first time we had been to a new venue. Hopefully we will frequent there again, the room looked lovely, the food and service was also good. Fortunately, the Association President Heather and her husband James managed to join us. Heather gave us an insight into her life, professional and personal.









In April Ravenshead joined forces with Warsop IW Club for a joint fundraiser. As it was so near to Easter weekend the theme was a parade of Easter Bonnets made by members. This was followed by an afternoon tea with much chatting going on. A raffle was drawn, proceeds were given to President Sue Evans' charity St. John Ambulance and President Jean Mountain's charity British Heart Foundation.

Each month separate from our meetings if anyone is free, we meet up for coffee and chatting usually at a

garden centre. This gives members chance to get to know one another better as at meetings you don't always have the time. Looking forward to the rest of this IW year.

Club Correspondent—Susie Parry-Williams

Heanor—President Georgina Clark

nner Wheel Day was celebrated at the home of Sue Mukherjee. A delicious meal was enjoyed, with lots of chatter following the Christmas and New Year celebrations.





members of the district.

We were delighted to again organise a Spring Time flower demonstration and afternoon tea. Jean Fordham, a NAFAS demonstrator, and much valued member of our club, entertained over 100 people to the delights of her spring flower arrangements. Following the demonstration a delicious afternoon tea, lovingly prepared by members was served to guests. All arrangements

were raffled off, raising a substantial amount of money for Derbyshire Air Ambulance.

At the April meeting we welcomed Richard Feist, accompanied by his wife, as our guest speaker. Richard was diagnosed with Motor Neurone Disease over 25 years ago. Though he is very dependent on his wife and a special wheel chair, he has written several books and gives talks to raise money for research into the disease.

Seven members attended the Annual Conference in Harrogate. What a wonderful time we had. We were well represented at the District Thanksgiving Service and Rally with two of our members singing in the choir. A monthly coffee morning is held at the home of Barbara Woods, our oldest member, with lots of fun and fellowship enjoyed by all who attend. Our 79th Charter celebration will be held in May, always an enjoyable day for the club and

7

Resplendent in their 1960's gear and ready to party the night away seven ladies from IW Heanor at Conference

Club Correspondent—Sue Mukherjee

District 22 Annual Quiz 18th February 2025

Our annual quiz this year was slightly different. District Chairman Lyn set the first challenge requiring a team name – "a character or a twist on your favourite TV or Movie" and made a few suggestions: - The Magnificent Bolsover, the Last Tango in Bolsover." Not taken up by Bolsover, who came along as "Sister Act." They were the runners doing all the jobs that needed to be done – collecting the answer sheets, delivering to the scorers, looking after the raffle, keeping the tea and coffee flowing etc.

Fancy Dress was encouraged but not compulsory. Sixteen teams of four accepted the challenge, with names ranging from Alfreton Singing in the Rain, Heanor Calendar Girls, Kirkby's 50 Shades of Grey through to All Quiet on the Wollaton Front.

The executive team did not get off lightly with our Stetson, neckerchief and a "Few Dollars More."

The two in charge of the technology came as the "Men in Black."

Ten rounds of ten questions were set by Lyn and her team, with jokers to be played. History, Geography, Science, General knowledge etc. They were not easy even when you had the answers in front of you (as a scorer)!

Runners up were – Warsop, On the Warsop Front. And {Drum Roll} The Winners – "Sutton Up Stairs" looking very glamourous in their "Up Stairs dress." (The Sutton

Downstairs {Maids} were a creditable seventh.)

Truly, we were all winners spending an evening with our friends, having something to challenge us, with much laughter and of course food, various picnic treats arrived. Plus, the Derbyshire/Nottinghamshire Young



Carers who will receive the funds from

The winners with DC Lyn are L-R Dodo Pearce, Sue Fensome, Sandra Robinson and Sue Round

District 22 Information Lunch at The Hostess Restaurant 25th February 2025 Speaker Janice Holmes

A very informative talk was given by Janice Holmes, founder of Janice Rose Lingerie. After working for M&S for 35 years as a bra fitter and trainer of staff in fitting, Janice was made redundant and set up her business in 2019 as a bra fitter. She was particularly concerned as a breast cancer patient herself, about the lack of information for women about what to wear post surgery. She was also keen to help charity and linked up with New Life Children's Centre in Newark, near her business. She discovered that women in Africa without underwear are liable to assault, so she wanted to take bras to Gambia. She went on the radio and was featured in the local press and within 2-3 months had 10,000 bras. Several ladies offered to go with her and her teenage children also went to distribute the bras in Gambia and a 40ft container went out ahead of them. She showed a moving video of the distribution in schools, to staff, and communities in Gambia which happened over a week. She gave talks about breast development in school. She has returned since with 1000 bras and 10,000 pants in a suitcase. Now every year 2-3 trips go out to Gambia.

Now she is a bra bank for recycling new or nearly new bras, but has also been trained in prosthesis fitting for ladies after surgery and can go into hospital to do this. She has the advantage of also being a bra fitter. She is currently advocating for a voucher scheme so ladies can have a choice of prosthesis. The choice offered in hospital can be limited. She has been on the local East Midlands News about her petition which an MP is taking to Parliament. She passed round some prostheses so we could feel the weight of a breast.



DISCC Lynda Wallace with Janice

She has also produced Tik Tok videos on how to put on a bra and how to wash it, not in a washing machine. She is very concerned that many women damage their breasts by ill-fitting bras. Her business has expanded to six employees. She has been trained for each brand of bra she fits. There can be up to 87 sizes in one style of bra. Breasts can change from puberty, during pregnancy and at the menopause. All these phases of life need a good supportive bra which can transform the shape and stop potential breast pain. She then went on to talk about being aware of breast changes and checking our breasts. The bras collected by District will go to Smalls for All as Janice will not be sending out a container until later in the year. A fascinating talk

Thank you International Committee member Jan Stopher Clark for your article.

Warsop—President Jean Mountain

A busy start to the year. President Jean has been focusing on the skills and knowledge of the members and has invited them to host the monthly meetings. In January Judith gave a very interesting talk about her own artwork and presented some of her stunning work. At the end of the session Judith gave a quick drawing lesson to the members, who all produced a well-drawn tulip. In February Joan organised a show and tell and encouraged members to bring in items from their travels to show the other members. Joan and her helper Mavis gave a presentation on how a baby bundle is made up with the clothes and nappies. Members were enthusiastic and brought along items from far and wide and spoke about where they brought the item and its meaning. A very informative and fun event.

Later in the month eight members attended the district quiz evening, They formed two teams and President Jean's team came a respectable 2nd place. March brought Face Yoga to the meeting. This was tried by all the members and some strange faces were created along with laughter. Several members have said they will continue to use the techniques learnt to help keep their face and neck looking trim and fresh.





Fun and friendship at Harrogate.

Eight members travelled to Harrogate to attend Conference. This was five days of business, friendship but most importantly fun. The group thoroughly enjoyed the

presentation from Angela Rippon. The "last night of the proms" evening was a great hit with members waving their flags, clapping and singing the classics. The last evening saw members dressing up and getting into the mood for more friendship and fun. Everyone was on the dance floor from the start of the first song. Sore feet were definitely on the cards.

April brought a creative writing session from member Jude who got the cobwebs blown away and some lovely competitions created. The joint afternoon tea with Easter bonnet competition with Ravenshead again brought out creativity with fabulously decadent bonnets being modelled. Friendship and most definitely fun had by all

Club Correspondent—Sharlotte Somerville

Long Eaton —President Marion Atkins

In February, President Marion, Chris, and Marian took part in the District Quiz.

March we welcomed DC Lyn to our Charter Party which was a very happy occasion. The speaker acted the part of the Duchess of Bolsover, took us into the Etiquette of Afternoon Tea – we had much to learn!

In the same week we enjoyed the Flower Arranging Demonstration organised by the Heanor Club with some wonderful arrangements and the afternoon tea (especially the cream scones).

Then Association Conference in Harrogate. Six members had a thoroughly good time. Lovely venue, good speakers and plenty of fun and fellowship. Church Wilne club members joined us for our April meeting. We had a speaker from Hearing Dogs for the Deaf who, with her dog, gave a most interesting talk.



The Duchess of Bolsover looking in good fettle for 200 years old!!

Club Correspondent— Judith Power



Hubble, bubble, toil and trouble. The three witches of Long Eaton



Enjoying fellowship at Conference in Harrogate

Retford—President Sue Evans

were again delighted to enter a cross generational team in the Rotary Swimathon. Not only did everyone receive a medal but one of our swimmers was presented with a trophy for swimming the most lengths in the primary school age category. The considerable amount of money raised is to go to Hearing Dogs for Deaf People which was the charity suggested by our young swimmers.



Emily with her trophy and her brother Tom*

Nine members of our club had a great time at the National Conference and some of us particularly enjoyed dressing up in 60s style and dancing the night away.



Heather Reid and Gwen Hines with Association President Heather's two sons, Andrew & David and her daughter, Jennifer. They were great company.

Locally we are having a quiz and pie and pea supper in support of MNDA and we also have what is now a regular monthly meet at Idle Valley Nature Reserve for a walk and/or coffee and cake. The club has also recently started a Knit and Natter informal meeting at members' houses which is proving popular. We are also supporting two local flower festivals celebrating summer. The local Rotary Club recently held an SOS Charity fashion show which was well attended by members.

On an International note we are actively supporting NPAC with baby bundles, joy bags and toy bags and container loading. Club Correspondent*permission for the photograph obtained Heather Reid

Clay Cross—President Julie Marshall

n March, joined by family and friends, we enjoyed another frantic game of Beetle and superb Pie and Pea supper, supplied by Pie man Andrew Fenn, which raised more funds for President Julie's charities.



At our April International meeting Cheryle Berry MBE gave an update on her recent trip to India and Hope Village which is celebrating its 30th anniversary. There is even a grandmother's house in the Kerala village.

Cheryle went for the first time in 2012. This time she was asked to teach First Aid to 600 Secondary School children and was given a golden shawl

In Kochi, 10 children from the home did a 5K fun run, but Cheryle took part in the 10K and was the first lady over 60 to finish and won 5000 Rupees and a gold medal from the Federal Bank. They all started at 6am because of the

heat.

Dr Cheryle Berry with her beautiful purchases.

She bought a beautiful outfit for the 30th Birthday party. A long skirt and bolero plus an embroidered chiffon scarf which cost an unbelievable £17.

Members with their long service certificates: from L to R Julie Marshall, Sue Glover, Margaret Andrews, Sonia Worthy and Barbara Marshall MBE. Another long serving member Louise Manfredi was missing as she was on holiday. Well done ladies.



Club Correspondent— Angie Dawson

Alfreton—President Kay Ramsbottom

Unfortunately due to really awful ice and snow the Club meeting and Inner Wheel Day had to be cancelled but in late January members who belong to Alfreton Tangent along with husbands in 41 Club were able to meet for a post-Christmas Sunday lunch

Four lovely ladies from Alfreton put on splendid fancy dress to take part in the District Quiz and came 5th. Well done to everyone.

The Alfreton team at the District Quiz

They were "Singing in the Rain"





Our Charter was a lovely day at
Horsley Lodge Golf Club where 80
ladies dressed up and celebrated with
lunch, friendship and laughter. We
were entertained by
singer/ songwriter John Gill who

DC Lyn with President Kay enjoying the Charter.

proved a real hit with everyone..

At the March meeting, our very own Joyce Clifford and husband Phil took us on an Arctic cruise with photos and expert commentary from them both.

Conference in Harrogate was a busy few days and enjoyed by all.

This was followed by the District Rally with Association President Heather who gave a really inspiring speech. A lovely day meeting so many friends in District.

Club Correspondent—Penny Riggott

Wollaton Park—President Debbie Pink

anuary 2025 saw us welcoming DC Lyn who gave us an insight into her life including her own very personal reason for supporting "Young Carers" in Derbyshire and Nottinghamshire. She presented 'long service awards' to several members and encouraged us all to look to ways of increasing IW membership.

D22 ISO Lynda joined us for lunch in February and gave an illustrated talk, with help from husband Rob, on the projects we supported during 2024. Quite an eye-opener as she gave us the statistics for D22. We had collected great quantities of items, knitted and pre-loved, as well as monies, for many overseas charities.

Four of us enjoyed the wonderful Harrogate Conference 2025! Oodles of fun and friendship in the glorious Royal Hall. All went smoothly, presided over so elegantly by Association President Heather – our only disappointment being our lovely Gloria Humphrey missing Association VP by a whisker! The speakers were superb. A wonderful brass band played, well it wouldn't be Yorkshire without one, and a final night party with lots of whacky costumes was enjoyed by all. Facebook photos were illuminating.

We reminisced at the Rally, another splendid occasion, as we chatted with other Clubs and agreed, with Association President Heather, to book for Llandudno in 2026!



L—R back: DC Lyn and Gill Huddlestone L-R front: Cath Green, Glen Taylor, Stella Taylor and Yvette Thomas at D22 get together on the Monday of Conference

Club Correspondent— Gill Huddlestone

Reflections on Harrogate Conference from Editor Yvette

Monday: Registration open but not many yet! An interesting mix of stalls. Like a swan all calm on the top but, no doubt lots of rapid paddling going on by the governing body, Melanie and the stall holders. Gradual increase in decibels as more people pour in, greeting their friends. I guessed my squares for AP Heather's quilting and got my winning raffle tickets.

I am getting into the rhythm of it now. Much more of a buzz at dinner and then District 22 gathering for drinks and lots of chat with DC Lyn in anticipation of the next two days. 100 members from the District attending.

Tuesday: Another sunny day. After a quick breakfast – although that is difficult with so many friends to chat to – it is off to the main hall. A real buzz now with the stalls already busy. In my seat in good time. AP Heather is piped onto the stage in true Scottish style and we are off!

The Rev'd Catherine Forsdike, Member of Council D8 gets us underway with the Service of Friendship. She had us all a little bemused when she welcomed us to Bournemouth in the snow and pretending to have the wrong notes. Then she said "April Fool" A fabulous way to break the ice, get us all relaxed and laughing. Setting the scene for a Conference all about friendship.

Welcomes followed from AP Heather, then Chris Aldred the Mayor of Harrogate, International President Mamta Gupta and then our first speaker took to the stage – Angela Rippon CBE. Speaking without notes she took us through her long career from cub reporter via lots of TV in different countries . My impression: an absolute professional with her feet firmly planted on the ground, approachable, articulate, with expressive hand gestures and enthusiasm for what she does. A true woman of action who can still rest her foot on the speaker's lectern when asked about a "heat pump" advert.

The afternoon session began with AP Heather introducing the Members of Council. The first speaker was Hugh Davies an Ambassador for the Smile Train. Having been born himself with a hare lip and cleft palate he spoke from experience.

Gillian Castle was the next speaker – what an inspirational woman of action. Her life changing event, when she became a young mother followed by her "light bulb " moment when she was determined that she needed a mindset change. Making the most of her wonderful son and her can do attitude. She left us with a final quote from Dolly Parton that sums up this lovely "Woman of Action".

"We can't direct the wind. But we can adjust the sails"

And, she certainly has.

Conference continued:

A representative from Arthritis Action followed and was presented with a cheque for £6,000. There will be more to follow. Trish Douglas spoke about Orange the World which is a United Nations initiative. Back to the hotel for another lovely meal, lots of noise and chatting with new people. Then, to Royal Hall for "A night at the proms". No dress code but many people with union jack scarves, shirts or dresses and everyone given a flag to wave. A real treat for me as I love a good brass band and this one was brilliant with a very funny and clever conductor Martin Heartfield.

Wednesday: Up bright and early to be in my seat by 9.30 for the morning session – the AGM. I had my fingers crossed for a slick meeting. I was not disappointed. AP Heather and administrator Melanie between them kept everything flowing along. Finished in good time for lunch.

It strikes me that the Association Executive Committee is rather like a District Executive Committee. Heather and the other officers are a small IW family who support each other and work together like a small club. I certainly look on my Executive Committee as being a second club.

Once all the ceremonials were finished it was time for the final speaker. Karen Combes gave an interesting and polished presentation about Medical Detection Dogs. She spoke with authority and excitement about the future for dogs aiding science with early, accurate diagnosis in addition to their ability to support an individual by predicting something like a collapse or epileptic seizure.

Harrogate Ladies College Choir completed the afternoon entertainment. The choir is made up of young girls who sing twice a week in morning chapel and have twice reached the final of National Choir Competition in Birmingham. There was joy in their faces as they performed. Fantastic girls and hopefully future Inner Wheelers President Heather extinguished the candle and declared the 2025 Conference closed. What a truly wonderful Conference it was.

I expect many of you will have seen the wonderful photos of the 60's, 70's and 80's evening. With apologies to the Four Seasons. "Oh what a night, back in 63" It sure was.

Did I enjoy Conference? Most certainly, possibly even more than Convention. 900 + ladies from GB &I together in Harrogate. What's not to like. I cannot begin to imagine how many hours went into its planning but the final result was amazing. Ladies you have my heart felt praise and admiration. Will I do it again? If I can persuade my husband that he would like to have a short holiday next year around the time of his birthday in Llandudno 23 – 26th March 2026 I will be there.

Chesterfield Scarsdale—President Co-ordinator Pat Willmot

On 3rd March a Baby Bundling session was held at the home of Lynda Wallace where a group of us put together over 20 bundles having some fun while doing it followed by tea and cake served by Lynda's husband Rob.



On 12th March District Chairman Lyn Copper joined us for our meeting at the Golf Club. She was presented with a cheque for her Charity Derbyshire and Nottinghamshire Young Carers and another as a personal gift.

She also inducted our newest member Lorna Stevens.

District Chairman Lyn with new member Lorna Stevens

On March 17th we held a Well Being Evening at Chesterfield Golf Club to raise money for the Chesterfield and District Stroke Centre.

Julie Wheelhouse told us how they really need help with funding as the Council are proposing to put up their rent by an astronomical amount. It was suggested by the Council that they should consider moving and Julie explained the adverse effect this would have on their clientele. The evening was a great success raising over £1,000! We all took part in chair yoga and many beauty treatments.



Julie Wheelhouse in full flow.

On April 30th over 20 of us were hosted by Caroline for a lunch at her home, this was a very enjoyable occasion.

Club Correspondent—Liz Outram

Kirkby-in-Ashfield—President Barbara Williams



number of members thoroughly enjoyed attending Conference in Harrogate where they dressed up in red, white and blue for The Night at the Proms.

L-R: Barbara Williams, June Booth , Pat Churnside (in white—West Ashfield),
Jean Matthews, Dorothy Batterbee, Patricia Smith, Anne Jackson behind
Judi Parkinson

Ann Wilson continued to host a monthly coffee morning and book sale at her home and Maureen Poole hosted a coffee morning with delicious homemade refreshments. Both raised money for Barbara's charity.

19

As usual our members took the opportunity to dress up for The VE Day celebration at The Hostess including three land girls, a nurse and several in patriotic dresses.



As the weather has improved there have been several visits to garden centres.

Club Correspondent—Sally Hill

Mapperley and District—President Sharon Watson



group from Mapperley and District enjoyed a charity quiz in March.

L—R: Abigail Greenwood, Liz Reid and Catherine Attaway

Catherine Attaway, Elaine Hopkins MBE and Rosie Bolton attended the flower demonstration and delicious afternoon tea run by Heanor IW Club at Marlpool in March. The event was greatly enjoyed. Rosie won a raffle prize of daffodils in a vase.





DISTRICT 22 RALLY 14 APRIL at the Doubletree Hilton Nottingham



L-R: Elaine Hopkins MBE, Abigail Greenwood, President Sharon Watson, Sue Gregory, Sally Lord and Liz Reid

This was the first big event some of us had attended as a new group. I enjoyed helping people coming to the event as it was based in Nottingham. I realised how big Inner Wheel is and the number of people meeting up with friends from each District.

Mapperley & District continued:

It was good to hear positive feedback about the venue. Abi from our group posted:

"I found the Service of Thanksgiving particularly moving especially at the end. I felt this service was a remembrance / tribute to my mum and the other ladies who had served in Inner Wheel and passed away in the last year or so. I felt emotional when I heard the final music The Lord Bless You and Keep You by John Rutter which was sung beautifully by the Inner Wheel District 22 Choir as

Club Correspondent—Sally Lord

Members at Large Lunch 21st March 2025

District Membership Officer Mary Hind invited Members at Large to join the Executive team for lunch at The Risley Park Risley.

Sue Curtis and I enjoyed a lovely afternoon of good conversation and friendship with Mary, DC Lyn, Joy, Lynda, Yvette, Elaine, Judith, Ann and DI Hilton.

The atmosphere was relaxed and welcoming, with an excellent menu choice and it was great to chat and get to know everyone better and keep up to date with current Inner Wheel activities.

Although not currently members of a local club, Members at Large are still welcome to visit meetings and attend events.

Di is brilliant at keeping us informed and It's good to be able to support events and still feel a valued member of Inner Wheel.

Many thanks to Mary and the team.

In friendship

Barbara Hickman M@L

District 22 Thanksgiving and Rally 14th April 2025

For the Love of Inner Wheel (*With thanks to Diana Eley IW Club of Melbourne*) I hope everyone who attended the service of Thanksgiving at The Double Tree Hilton Nottingham enjoyed it as much as I did. What an uplifting start to the day. From the jovial welcome and opening prayer from our own Reverend Alison Redshaw through the songs, hymns, readings and prayers, to the final blessing and thanks of District Chairman Lyn, Inner Wheel oozed. Whether we were religious or not, the Inner Wheel message shone through.

I thoroughly enjoyed the service because it was engaging, and the objects of Inner Wheel were clear throughout. To promote true friendship, to encourage the ideals of service and to foster International understanding. The readings and hymns all linked together with a message of charity, helping the needy with food and clothes and caring for others, without fuss or reward, and to welcome everyone as a friend "in perfect harmony".

Another message was to learn how to serve and not be served. Whatever your beliefs the Inner Wheel Creed "selflessness in friendship and service to humanity" is an ideal all members can adhere to, along with the words of the Inner Wheel prayer "instill in us the true meaning of friendship" and "whenever and wherever the need for service, help us to be ready to serve".

Also, the hymns, apart from being so meaningful, had lively, jolly tunes. Even if you didn't know the words, and I only knew some, you could sing along to the catchy tunes. The District Choir's performance was a great contribution and Maureen Tunney's own song "The Cloak of Unity" was a delightful aperitif to the lunch. The song encompasses the ideals of Inner Wheel, showing that "gentleness, patience, compassion and love" can be woven together in a cloak wrapping round friendships, families, nations and the whole world, and we as members of Inner Wheel can spread this message throughout humanity. Thank you, Lyn, for putting together such a meaningful service, and congratulations to all who were involved in organizing the day. It was great!





Rally continued:

126 Inner Wheel Members and guests celebrated the 53rd Annual District Rally at a new venue, The Double Tree Hilton Nottingham, and were not disappointed. DC Lyn welcomed everyone and was particularly delighted that Association President Heather Sheering and her husband James had been



able to make the long journey from Inverness. Then followed on the usual apologies and roll call and a slightly different candle lighting Ceremony, which was overtaken by "health and safety", so battery candles were the order of the day. Grace followed by lunch, efficiently served with such large numbers and a loyal toast. In her opening remarks Lyn thanked the many people who had made the event possible. Erika Keyworth, President of host Club Bolsover welcomed all and told us a little about the history of Bolsover and in particular of a rare giant prehistoric dragonfly with a 20cm wingspan from 300 million years ago and Bolsover Castle, not quite so old. Greetings were given by DC Patricia Clews District 7, DC Susan Brewer District 127, DC Jean Hale District 1 and Paul Copper on behalf of Bolsover Rotary. Then followed the main address by AP Heather. She expressed her delight at being with us, especially after Harrogate and thanked Gloria Humphrey for her hospitality and tour of Derbyshire. commenting that her home District 1 is bigger than Belgium. She told of the different challenges in her life. Nursing then the journey to Inverness, where she met her husband James and brought up her four children. Of her Inner Wheel journey and how she can feel the buzz, friendship and warmth in the room today. Heather reminded us that Inner Wheel is a multi-national organisation which relies on every person, service being at the heart of the community. She spoke of her personal challenges and the challenge to Inner Wheel to take it forward into its second century. She reminded us that "if it is to be, it is up to US". Like



minded people achieving goals no matter what is set. Ordinary women doing extraordinary things. Not everyone has a "James" our history of service is needed more than ever. 1st VP Joy Fox gave the vote of thanks which she rounded off saying "Well District 22 has been going for 53 years so our friendship must be working. Let's keep that friendship going and support one another in kindness and fellowship also to

others, who are not as fortunate as ourselves". Lyn brought the proceedings to a close. A great day enjoyed by all. *Editor Vvette*

Photographs from the Thanksgiving and Rally:

















West Ashfield—President Brenda Renshaw

We've just had some terrific and unexpected news. Our own Pat Churnside, who received fundraiser of the year for British Heart Foundation and a Margarette Golding award last year, has recently been made a Paul Harris Fellow! None of us knew she was getting it and most of us didn't know she could. Congratulations Pat!



Presentation by Michael Longdon, Rotary ex-district Governor

Acting Club Correspondent—Alison Redshaw

Melbourne—President Rachel Cooper

elbourne ladies invited members from the Long Eaton and Swadlincote clubs to listen to a speaker from Young Carers, DC Lyn's chosen charity. We learned why Lyn chose this charity when she told us of her own experience as a young carer during her visit.

One of President Rachel's charities is Air Ambulance, and our February speaker gave us a detailed talk on how the charity is run.

Six members enjoyed the Association Conference in Harrogate, so much so that hotel rooms have already been booked



dudno conference next year!

Well done the ladies from Melbourne. Your International work will be making a lot of new mothers very happy. Editor

R—L: Diann Jacobs, Rachel Cooper, Judith Rosser, Bal Purewal and Judith Sadler. Next to them (Karen Lewis

(K & R and her Mum-Matlock)



Hucknall and District—President Cheryl Williams

As mentioned in the previous issue, we have welcomed not one but two members to our club. Both Pauline and Michaela have settled in well and have become valuable members of our team.

As always, we've been busy, with various speakers, events and crafts at our meetings. Alongside the meetings, we've been out and about in the community.

On the 15th March we ran a coffee and cake morning at Cheryl's bar, from which we also ran our Easter egg hunt on the 19th of April, With the help of other local businesses, we hid clues around the centre of Hucknall for the children to find and ran an envelope raffle for the families aided by our very own Easter bunny Pauline.

On Sunday the 4th of May, we set up our famous bottle raffle at the 50th anniversary event of Girl Guiding's Hanson House in Linby. Despite the cool weather, we all had a fantastic day alongside everyone there with giggles along the way due to a ticket barrel malfunction and Maypole dancing



Easter Bunny out and about in Hucknall

All looking very proud of our wreaths

Club correspondent — Kirsten Bingham-Searle



District 22 get all "Lahdidah" to celebrate VE 80

hursday 8th May 2025 was the 80th Anniversary of Victory in Europe. District Chairman Lyn chose to mark this day as a fund raiser for her charities Nottinghamshire and Derbyshire Young Carers. We now know the reasons for her choice – she was a young carer from the age of eight.

The venue, The Hostess Restaurant at Sookholme, rose to the challenge and was appropriately decorated. Seven tables seating 57 guests including Inner Wheel members, some husbands and other quests. The guests also rose to the challenge to come in 1940's dress/attire with many land girls, nurses, housewives, dapper men in uniform and other patriotic attire. A magnificent raffle organised by Lyn's home club Bolsover and heads and tails competition raised an impressive £586.

Entertainment was provided by the Lahdidahs: Bridget, Kate and Yvonne plus sound engineer/heavy lifting/general factotum Bear. Ranging with songs by the Andrews Sisters, Nat King Cole and Glen Miller, they had our feet tapping and hands clapping with some singing along. Old favourites including Bless them All, the Siegfried Line, Roll out the Barrel, Pennsylvania Avenue 6-5000 and many more. People took to the dance floor to learn the Palais Glide Some more successfully than others. The evening rounded off with a patriotic rendition of Land of Hope and Glory with much flag waving. A great but poignant night



Church Wilne—President Margaret Abbott

In February President Margaret and the social team organised a Ceilidh in aid of Derbyshire Carers and Motor Neurone Disease. The fabulous Kelly's Heroes performed with a wonderful caller, who tried her very best to keep us in time. We went left when she said right, right when she said left, twirled too many times and ended up opposite the wrong partner many times. We laughed and danced our socks off, raising lots of essential funds for two charities close to our hearts.

In May we celebrated the club's 38th birthday with a Sunday lunch. On a lovely warm spring day President Margaret welcomed us all, candles were lit, the cake was cut and we were served a splendid meal.

We were honoured to have District Chairman Lyn Copper as a guest. Reflecting on the aims of Inner Wheel Lyn said:

"I love reading stats so I have summarised your years You have done 3.8 decades of service in your community; You have had around 456 months of Fun; and nearly 1983 weeks of laughter; and you've forged 13,879 days of Friendship."

We are also very fortunate to have two of our founder members Susan Stalker and Rosemary Watson, still active members, with us today.





Club Correspondent—Liz Howard

Keyworth & Ruddington—President Sharon Broadbent

computer glitch means this report covers October through to April. A

busy time for Keyworth & Ruddington. Some of the highlights, starting with:

An 'Older Driver's Workshop' from Autumn Rose. Graphs showed that although the most motor accidents are caused by 18 - 29-year-olds the second highest level was the over 60's. Possibly caused by eyesight or other medical reasons. A lively discussion ensued and our members correctly answered all the questions they posed except for whether we had read the Highway Code recently! Copies were available for anyone who felt they should revise their knowledge and 'accompanied drives' were offered to help check members driving standards. Quite a few members signed up and said they were very

A talk by Nottingham Women's Aid, a local charity who care for at risk/abused women by offering them a temporary safe haven and help to start a new life. This is one of President Sharon's key charities.

Our International Committee continues to assemble Baby Bundles and also collect hundreds of black pants! Our. Club is also collecting Paracetamol tablets for the Ukraine. They also arranged a visit from Marion Tasker who talked to us about her charity which provides washable sanitary wear for young girls in Africa.

useful.

An impressive number of baby bundles.

Well done the ladies of K & R



District Chairman Lyn kindly rescheduled to our February meeting where she gave us an insight into her life and why her chosen Charity 'young carers' was so important to her. She also distributed lots of long-standing membership awards.

April . Ann Hilton gave a fascinating talk on the history and current aims of the Charity Medical Detection Dogs. These incredible animals can 'smell' cancer and also anticipate a medical emergency, like falling blood pressure, to alert their owners before a potentially injurious fall.

Keyworth and Ruddington continued:

Also in April a Cream Tea fundraiser which featured Morris Dancers who were very well received. Additionally a variety of stalls were also raising further funds, including Carole and John O'Connor's very popular book stall.

Final- ly five of our members attended the District

Rally



L to R: Sue Brittain, Diana Herrington,
Carole O'Conner, Liz Thornton and
Karen Lewis



Looks like fun. Not sure if any of

the members had a go!

Club Correspondent—Yvonne Ríx

Matlock—President and Correspondent: Sylvia Netley

This is a sad report to submit, but as some of you will know, Matlock Inner Wheel will cease to exist after June 2025. We are all on the wrong side of 80 and some with ill health, the will to exist as a Club has just disappeared. I look back on the many wonderful times we have enjoyed and know that some members will miss those times. I am transferring to Alfreton and I know that one or two might become Members at Large, so who knows what comes next.

I would like to thank the District Executive Committee and all members of District 22 for their friendship, support and kindness.

We intend to have a "Last Supper" in June and will raise a glass to you all,

remembering all the good times. Yours in friendship

L-R: Janice Price, DC Lyn, Sylvia Netley, Chris Fryer Kate Garritty, Anthia Bent, Gill Oldroyd, Sandra Forsyth, Joan Orme



Mansfield—President Jennifer Burroughes

The Mansfield Inner Wheel ladies have enjoyed a wonderfully sociable and successful few months.

At the end of February, we gathered at a local restaurant, the Redgate Inn, for a delicious meal and a relaxed evening of chatter and catch-ups. It was lovely to welcome the daughter of our very own Kathy Winson, Sarah Winson, as well as a friend of Claire Parsons, Louise Jones; both added to the warmth and laughter of the night. As you can imagine we all tried to recruit both Louise and Sarah into the Inner Wheel family.

Julia Brown hosted a **Coffee, Cake, and Clothing Sale**, with Hazel Gifford for International. This event combined tasty treats, good company, and a rummage through Julia's fashion emporium, VB Style! Julia donated some of her profits with the cake sale to our international fund.

At our May meeting, we swapped frocks and fondants for a fascinating **Desert Island Discs** session. Members shared their favourite music, books and a luxury item they would take to a desert Island. President Jenny made mocktails to put the speakers in the correct mood!! The stories around the choices provided a deeper insight into the memories and moments that shaped each selection and we learnt a little more about each member.

We are all looking forward to our charter in June where President Jenny will handover the reins to Dain Pinder.

As always, the Mansfield group continues to blend friendship and fundraising in equal measure – and we're looking forward to more wonderful events ahead!







What more could you want, Tea, cake and friends.

Club Correspondent—Claire Parsons

A reflection from outgoing Treasurer— Mandy Walker

wo years ago, I was very much looking forward to my new role as your District Treasurer, along with my role as President of my club, Alfreton, for the second time.

I was told that joining the District Executive was like joining another Club, meeting new friends and being part of another team.

This has certainly been the case, even going on District Executive outings for a meal and theatre visits – some shows were better than others!!

My time doing the two roles started well as I settled in. However, my club lost one of our great stalwarts in PDC Margaret Day, who was my Secretary, in August 2023. She was a great loss to us all.

PDC Sue Curley became our secretary, another of our great stalwarts. This was not the end of our great losses. We were to lose Sue on Remembrance Sunday of 2023. This meant that I had to devote quite a bit more of my time to the Club to keep us going and thinking positively, despite the losses.

The burden of the two jobs took its toll, so I was pleased to be able to concentrate on my District Treasurer role and attempt to do it to the best of my ability. It was, always, my intention to continue as your District Treasurer, for the full three years, if I was re-elected each year. However, that was not meant to be!!

We were delighted that Mandy was able to join us at the Pre-rally gathering and the Executive end of year visit to War Horse followed by dinner at Bella Italia







News in 22 Summer Edition

Letter from Editor Yvette

It is with mixed emotions that I start on my final letter to you all as you Editor. I have enjoyed being part of the executive family for the past five years and I know that I could continue but for me the time is right to pass on the baton. I'm certain Linda will make a fine Editor and who knows where the future in the executive family will take her. It is time for me to move back into my Club team and I am looking forward to being the Vice President to Anna Corner and then onto President in the year that I will reach three quarters of a century.

So time to reflect. I joined Church Wilne Inner Wheel in 2014. I managed to sit on my hands for one year then became Club Correspondent. I duly went to the Induction meeting on my own to be trained by the Editor Diann Jacobs . At that time I knew only two people at the meeting: Pam Lord—I worked with her husband, and Carol O'Conner—a good friend of my friend Anne Gregory. It was a little daunting but Diann took me under her wing. I also joined Jane Markwell in going to District Meetings. At one of these a few years later the call went out for a Secretary. I spoke with Ann Lyons the serving secretary and explained how new I was but I would do it if they were desperate, however, thankfully for me and District, Mary Hind took on the roll.

Three years later the call went out again for a District Secretary and I could not possibly let Mary Hind down so here I was on the District Executive.

I have served with five District Chairmen and each one has been unique. Three years as Secretary and two as Editor.

Year one Margaret Day and Covid. I didn't see much of Margaret, mainly head and shoulders. With amazing energy and lots of "pink elastic" she held every event that a DC would do in her year on Zoom and really did make District 22 "Simply the best" and taught me much. I like to think we were a good partnership. She taught me what hard work can achieve. At the same time Margaret and Pam McConnell were putting together the bid for the Centenary Convention.

Year two Jacquie Chapman celebrating D22 50th Anniversary. Covid still trying to spoil things. Flexibility was the name of the game. Everything happened but not necessarily on the original date. To quote from Morecombe and Wise "we played all the right notes but not necessarily in the right order". Another good partnership.

Year three Elaine Hopkins MBE. Most definitely the original model for the "Duracell Bunny". Elaine had a fabulous year enjoying every minute of her time as our DC. We were both flying along, another great duo. Much to her surprise and mine I ended up being her speaker on her DC fund raiser lunch.

Year four, Mary Hind. This year was made extra special by the 100th year celebrations and Convention in Manchester. Mary's flower power outfit for Inner Wheel Day was a masterpiece and her challenge of 100 for 100 planting her 100 trees will bring pleasure for the next 100 years. I think that Mary found me helpful as her Editor and I certainly enjoyed her quotes from the Philosopher known as "Winnie-the-Pooh." I feel a need to eat honey with my friends.

Year five, Lyn. Lyn is the "Duracell Bunny" with added blue Smarties. Her preparation for her year has been impressive. At the time of writing this she has just enjoyed a packed trip to Conference at Harrogate. Her Thanksgiving and Rally and the VE Day celebrations with her Head Shave to look forward to. She was a very hard act to follow as Editor. I think I have lived up to her high standards—just.

There is a special bond between the DC and her secretary but the overall team is what is important and in the five years I have been in the team, whilst there have been ups and downs, as you get in any family, the overall team spirit has been extraordinary. I recommend it to anyone. If you are thinking of it then do it. We need to keep Inner Wheel alive and buoyant.

Think of what Association President Heather said at the Rally

"If it is to be it is up to US"
In Inner Wheel friendship
Love

yvette

A reflection from outgoing IPP and Membership

I have now completed seven years on the Executive Committee and so it is time to officially drop off the end of the top table. I have been both District Secretary and District Chair and it has all been a source of real pride.

As District Secretary I learned the value of detail, communication, and organisation. As DC I experienced the joy—and the challenge—of helping to steer the ship, always with the guidance and backing of friends around the District. I couldn't have done it without your support.



I did take a gap year between roles but then we all did as it was the 'Covid years'.

I was also fortunate to be DC for the Centenary. The Conference was replaced by International Convention and there were numerous celebratory events through the District.

My time on the Executive Committee has been one of learning, laughter, purpose, and friendship. I've truly enjoyed being part of something that connects so many inspiring women, all working together to make a difference—not just in our communities, but in each other's lives.

As a team we've supported each other through some challenges, some celebrated wins and always found time to share a glass of wine along the way!

Being part of Inner Wheel at District level has deepened my appreciation for the incredible work we do—not only in our communities, but in the way we support one another as friends and fellow members.

Thank you once again for the trust, the friendship, and the many special memories. It has truly been a privilege.

A message from Incoming District Chairman Joy Fox

Dear Friends, I have been working up to being District Chairman now for two years and I am down to my last two months. A lot of planning, meetings and of course coffee and cake.

I am very honoured to be your D.C. which gives me great pride and a privilege to hold a position on behalf of District 22.

The 2025 Conference was well attended and fun, laughter and business was had by all. I hope many of you will follow the tradition of attending the Conference in 2026 to meet all our Inner Wheel friends from around the country. It makes a special few days all joining together.

My charities this year are Nightingale MacMillan unit Derby Royal Hospital, which is close to my heart and Nottinghamshire Hospice where all the staff and doctors are very caring and understanding at the sad times that arise. I hope my year in office we will raise some much needed funds.

I am very much looking forward to visiting all the clubs in District 22 and sharing lots of fun and laughter and friendship together.

37



<u>Home Page - Nottinghamshire</u> <u>Hospice</u>



Nightingale Macmillan Unit - DBHC

First Vice Chairman Joy Fox

An introduction to incoming District Second Vice Chairman Jean Matthews



When I became 2nd Vice Chairman in 1991 I certainly didn't expect to be taking on this role again 34 years later!

It is the first time in my 51 years of membership that no member of D22 has come forward to fill this position so I am very sorry that I am having to be recycled.

However my love and indeed passion for Inner Wheel and all it stands for means that I will give of my best.

Please remember what Heather quoted as Association President at our Conference in Harrogate and again at our District Rally that followed a few days later.

"If it is to be it is up to **US**" so please do consider stepping out of the safety and familiarity of your Club and try taking on District office and help to keep this wonderful Organisation going forward

Drum roll. The winner of the beautiful Quilt at Conference was!!!!! Gloria Humphrey



An introduction to incoming District Treasurer Karen Lewis

Hello Ladies, my name is Karen Lewis and I am the new District 22 Treasurer for 2025/26.

I have to confess that, although I grew up with Inner Wheel (as many of you know, my mother, Janice Price, has been a member of Matlock Club for over 40 years) and my husband Peter is a Rotarian, I always vowed that I would never join.



However, when we moved to Keyworth in 2018, a very charming and persuasive friend invited me to a meeting. Being polite, and thinking it could be a good way to get to know a few people in the area, I went along and was immediately blown away by the enthusiasm of everyone present and the warm welcome I received. Suddenly I had 40 new friends.

January 2019 saw me inducted by then District Chairman, Linda Elkin, and so my Inner Wheel journey began. Always wanting to get involved, and completely incapable of sitting on my hands when volunteers are required, I soon found myself in the role of Social Secretary, swiftly followed by Club Vice-President, Club President and currently Club Treasurer; all jobs I have thoroughly enjoyed.

Whenever possible, I like to attend District events, Club Charters, Annual Conferences and last year, my first International Convention in Manchester, a truly fabulous experience and 2000 new friends!

This coming year I look forward to more Inner Wheel fun and friendship whilst working with and supporting incoming District Chairman Joy, the District 22 Executive Committee and of course, the Club Treasurers.

An introduction to incoming District International Service Committee Chairman Pam McConnell MBE

Dear Inner Wheel Friends,

I joined Inner Wheel as a founder member of the Inner Wheel Club of Bolsover. I have very much enjoyed my membership and have made many friends.

In the past I held office at Club and District level then I was honoured to be a member of the Association Executive Committee and became the Association President in 2010/2011.



Overseas Service Organiser was the first post I held within my club and Overseas/International Service continues to play an important part in my Inner Wheel life.

Returning to the District Executive Committee as International Service Committee Chairman is not something I had anticipated doing but I know that with the support of the International Service Committee Members, all the Club International Service Organisers and together with you, my fellow members, we can continue the good work and enjoy the fun and friendship which working together brings as we help those less fortunate than ourselves around the world.

In friendship,

Pam

An introduction to incoming District Editor Linda Hillyeard

Dear Inner Wheel friends to be,

I am delighted to introduce myself as your new District Editor for 2025 to 2026.

My name is Linda Hillyeard and I have been a member of Inner Wheel for five years.

Having lived in a number of different areas in the country I decided to return to my roots and move back to Derbyshire. Not really knowing how to spend my time I was lucky enough to

be introduced to the Bolsover Club by Lyn Copper and have enjoyed every minute of it.

I have spent two years as Club Correspondent, two years as Club Secretary and am also a member of the Membership and Development Committee.

I am so grateful to Lyn as without her introducing me to such a great organisation I would have missed out on the fun and friendship I have found at club and district levels.

I am looking forward to seeing you at the many district events and capturing the joy and excitement membership of Inner Wheel brings.

In friendship

Linda

Dear Linda, I know that you will be brilliant in the role. Thank you. Yvette





NEW MEMBERS

A very warm welcome to all our new members joining and returning to District 22

Michaela Bowles **Hucknall & District Hucknall & District** Pauline Wilson Mansfield Ann Marsh Mansfield Ceridwyn Lott Sharon Taylor Mansfield Rosemary Palmer Mapperley & District Judie Cripps Melbourne Yvonne Iwanczuk Warsop Lorna Stevens Chesterfield Scarsdale

Special birthday with a "O"

Or in one case "OO"

From Sutton-in-Ashfield club: Cindy Carter

Pam Whetton Judith Holmes

From Church Wilne Jane Markwell
Diane Fleming



Hope you all had lots of lovely cake but no candles!!

Special Anniversaries



Sutton -in Ashfield

Blue Sapphire (65th) Anniversary

Noreen and Phil Bustin

Church Wilne

Golden Wedding Anniversary

Christine and Rotarian David Hewitt

Church Wilne

Ruby Wedding Anniversary

Kathleen and Geoff Wain

Rest in Peace And Rise in Glory

Ruffy Garratt Keyworth & Ruddington Sheila Riley Bolsover

Barbara Marshall MBE Clay Cross
Sandra Jackson Ravenshead

Vicky Moss Member at Large GB&I

